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Minutes of the Patient Group (PG) Meeting and 4th Annual General Meeting (AGM) Monday 23rd March 2015, 6.45-8.30 pm at the Charter Medical Centre

Present:
Practice Representatives: Dr. John Condon (GP), Lucy Albu
PG members: Clare Tikly (Chair), Maureen Smalldridge (Deputy Chair), Maureen Ramsden (Treasurer), Justin Burke (Committee), Jean Gaston-Parry (Committee), Nora Mzaoui (Committee), Helen Phillips (Committee), Pat Arditi, Jenny Backwell, June Gillingham,  Penelope Hoare, Juliette Hunting, Peter Mooring, Val Mooring, Gloria Parks, John Ramsden,  Rossana Robinson, Sheena Vernon.
AGENDA (part 1)

1. Introductions and Apologies for absence
The Chair welcomed all attendees and introduced the Committee and Practice representatives Dr Condon and Lucy Albu. She noted that a number of the committee members were outgoing and thanked Helen Phillips for her artwork on the advertising poster.
Apologies: Anne Giebeler, Katie Grey, Nicola Latham, Barbara Shields, Bob Potter
2. Minutes of the PG meeting 1st December 2014 and matters arising: 
Copies were tabled. The Chair apologised that these had not been previously circulated due to her illness.  She drew attention to the Wellbeing service for people with mild to moderate mental health difficulties that the speaker had illustrated.  

The Chair queried whether EPIC was continuing after its initial period.  Dr Condon did not know as this was a Government decision.  A PG member pointed out that she was going to a meeting on 21st April about changes in GP arrangements.

There were no other matters arising and they were adopted having been proposed by Helen Phillips and seconded by Jean Gaston-Parry.  
3. Speaker and discussion: Kate Davies from Dementia Friends
Kate explained that she is a member of ESSA (East Sussex Seniors Association which has 8 forums across East Sussex) which acts as a platform for older people.  They work closely with adult social care.  She has been a Champion for Dementia Friends for 18 months.  Their aim is to show people that they can live well with dementia including working and driving.

Dementia is an umbrella term for all brain diseases (e.g. Alzheimer’s).  As a Dementia Friend you are looking out for “odd” behaviour (extreme, not in the usual range) that may indicate someone has dementia and aiming to be sensitive to the condition (no rolling eyes because someone is slow at a checkout counter).
She provided the group with a True/False exercise sheet on challenging opinions for group discussion. This included questions such as “carers should always be central to decision-making regarding people with dementia” and “people with dementia should be given medication to control their behaviour if they are creating problems or putting themselves at risk”.
After the discussions she pointed out that there was no correct answer to the questions.  One answer doesn’t fit all as it depends on the type of dementia and the stage it is at.  Generally speaking drugs should be a last resort with attempts to distract the person as you would a child being favourite (e.g. talk about the past, or music). Distraction is helped if you have knowledge of the sufferer.
Kate gave 2 analogies about what happens with dementia:-

i) She is 80 years old.  Her Alzheimer’s makes her shake.  She has a heavy bookcase in her brain where all her books are memories.  As she shakes, the top ones fall out, leaving the old ones still there.  Similarly she has a light bookcase full of emotions.  The later ones fall out and she is left with baby emotions such as touch and caring.

ii) Alternatively dementia could be viewed as the brain being covered with twinkling fairy lights that go out in a random order

The key is to let the person do as much as they can.
Kate gave all the attendees a Dementia Friends badge as they were now considered trained to help people with dementia.

The Chair noted that there are a number of things happening in Brighton and Hove supporting dementia sufferers and carers, including cafes.  She would put the information in the surgery. She showed the group an orange booklet “Welcome In: A Dementia-friendly Guide for community groups and organisations. 
The Chair thanked Kate for a very interesting talk.

4. News from the Practice
Telephones:-Lucy Albu apologised for the poor waiting times when telephoning the surgery.  The new Cloud based system (this allows an infinite number of people waiting, rather than receiving an engaged tone) installed in December 2014, has proved unsatisfactory and the Practice are working with the supplier to sort this out as an absolute priority.  This is deadlined for the end of April. They will then install an additional system like telephone banking that will allow people to make appointments and order repeat prescriptions.  This should take 12 weeks. She noted that part of the problem was the demand and the Practice is keen for people to use the on-line system if possible.
A PG member queried whether the suppliers would be fined.

Prescriptions:-Lucy apologised for the poor performance in issuing repeat prescriptions which is now exceeding 48 hours.  She explained that the new clinical database took time to learn to use efficiently. The Practice has appointed a clerk to work full time and they have rewritten the protocols and retrained the clinicians and other staff.  They are hoping that a city wide Electronic system will be introduced shortly which will take the prescription direct from the GP’s computer to the pharmacy. Again, demand is part of the problem.
Dr Condon noted that for the clinicians the new system took longer.
A PG member noted that late prescriptions would also slow the rest of the system as people would telephone or book GP appointments.
5.  Refreshment break
AGENDA (part 2)

6.  Minutes of the AGM held on 10th March 2014 and matters arising
The Chair noted that the minutes had been on the Charter website for some time.  No matters arising were raised. 
7.  Annual reports from Chair and treasurer
The Chair apologised that her report was not written due to illness.  She said that it would be posted on the Charter website later but would include the increasing number of ways that the PG has worked with the Practice such as a room being made available for a member of the committee to meet patients each month.  The Chair and Deputy Chair have had regular meetings with the Practice looking at priorities and surveys amongst other things.
The Treasurer tabled her report. She said that not much has been spent this year and the PG received a grant of £500 from the Practice.  The balance is £467.73.  The full report will be on the Charter website.

8.  Revised Terms of Reference (TOR)
The Chair noted that the TOR had not been changed and were available for anyone to see
9.  Nominations for 2015-16 committee

Existing committee members Jean Gaston-Parry, Nora Mzaoui, Helen Phillips and Clare Tikly had agreed to continue.  Nora had offered to act as Chair for the year. Ann Giebler had previously submitted a nomination form.

3 people volunteered at the meeting, Penelope Hoare, Peter Mooring and Rossana Robinson  

As this is less than the 12 allowed by the TOR, there was no election.

10. Future meetings and activities

At the first meeting of the new committee it will be decided who can do what and the plans made.  They are looking for a Newsletter editor

11. AOB
Dr Condon and Lucy Albu thanked the outgoing Chair for all her work as a founder member of the Patient Group and the officers for their work and presented them with flowers.

The Chair thanked all those who had been committee members over all her years.

The meeting closed at 8.25pm
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